

## PAN AMERICAN-GRACE AIRWAYS, INC.

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 7 HANOVER SQUARE NEW YORK 5, N. Y.

July 31, 1961

Dear Dr. Hurtado:

It was with very deep regret that I learned of the death of your extremely able colleague, Dr. Victor Alzamora Castro. On my visits to Lima last year, Dr. Alzamora attended me.

I do not know whether you are entirely familiar with my situation but I am under anti-coagulant therapy and have been since 1956. My procedure in New York is to visit the hospital laboratory twice a week. When my doctor here, Dr. William J. Messinger, receives the laboratory report he telephones me regarding the dosage. I also visit the doctor once a week for a physical examination, i.e., lungs, heart, chest, etc.

Dr. De La Chapelle is, I believe, writing to you requesting that you recommend an internist and specialist in cardio-vascular diseases to whom I might go with confidence whenever I visit Lima and who, of course, would also provide a technician to take blood samples for prothrombin time tests. Dr. Alzamora used to send a technician to the Country Club.

All the foregoing, of course, is pretty much of a layman's description of my medical requirements. However, once you recommend to us the name of a doctor, Dr. Messinger will write him in detail but I just wanted you to know when you receive Dr. De La Chapelle's letter that it is I to whom he refers.

Mr. Campbell advised me today that you left for Lima last night enroute from Oxford and I am very sorry

July 31, 1961

I did not have the opportunity to discuss this with you personally. However, I hope to see you in Lima soon. With kindest personal regards, I am

Sincerely yours,

Andrew B. Shea

Dr. Alberto Hurtado Pan American-Grace Airways Lima, Peru

